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Council        Agenda Item 26 
 

Subject: SEASONAL LIFEGUARD SERVICE 2023 
 
Date of meeting: 20 July 2023 
 
Report of: Executive Director, Governance, People & Resources 
 
Contact Officer: Name: Thomas Bald  
 Email: thomas.bald@brighton-hove.gov.uk 
  
Ward(s) affected: All  
 
For general release 
 
 

Action Required of Council: 
 
To receive the draft minutes extract and report from the Culture, Heritage, Sport, 
Tourism & Economic Development Committee held on 15 June 2023 for 
information. 
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Brighton & Hove City Council 
 

Culture, Heritage, Sport, Tourism & Economic Development Committee 
4.00pm 15 June 2023 

 
Council Chamber, Hove Town Hall 

 
Minutes 

 
Present: Robins (Chair), Hill (Opposition Spokesperson), Bagaeen, Cattell, 
Hewitt, Miller, Stevens, Thomson and Nann 
 
Apologies 
 
McGregor and Goddard 

 
Part One 

 
 

9 SEASONAL LIFEGUARD SERVICE 2023 
 
9.1  The Chair invited Mark Fisher to introduce the report starting on page 25 of 

the Agenda. 
 
9.2  Councillors Hill and Bagaeen raised concerns about the national lifeguard 

shortage, recruitment, funding allocation (signage, the Volks electric railway, 
and Visit Brighton), sustainable funding models, numbers of people on 
different beaches, budget pressures, and requested more detail about 
income and savings. The Chair responded that there would be work 
happening to provide more sustainable funding the lifeguard service but it 
was more important to have it in place than to make a saving and risk 
people’s lives. 

 
9.3  Councillor Stevens thanked officers for the report and how quickly it was 

created, and mentioned how important the lifeguard service is to safeguard 
everyone using the beaches. 

 
9.4  The Chair took a vote on the item which was passed with 1 abstention from 

Councillor Hill. 
 

RESOLVED: 
 

That Committee: 
 

1. Agreed to extend the seasonal lifeguard service to a further three 
beaches, as outlined in para 4.5 as soon as practicably possible. This is 
subject to the recruitment and availability of qualified and appropriately 
trained staff. 
 

2. Noted the risk-based approach to prioritising the beaches which will have 
lifeguard stations during the recruitment of additional qualified and 
trained staff. 
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3. Noted the additional financial requirement of net £0.093m to extend the 

service after budget savings already taken. For 2023/24 financial year 
this will be covered by service efficiencies across the seafront budget. 

 
The meeting concluded at 5:18pm 
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